
Full-Time Remote Learning 
 

Keeping the health, safety, and well-being of our school community as our first priority, please note that 
all iLearn Schools students are now eligible for full-time remote learning services to start the 2020-2021 
school year amid the COVID-19 pandemic. Families do not need to document a medical reason for 
keeping students at home. Students attending school remotely will be afforded the same academic 
opportunities virtually as students attending in person. iLearn’s hybrid learning model will allow students 
to gain equal access to fair and well-balanced educational services. Students will, in other words, receive 
the same quality and scope of instruction at home as they would receive in the classroom. Students 
attending school from home must also follow the same attendance regulations, which includes attending 
for the full length of the school day. Attendance will be taken virtually for students learning remotely, as 
students will be expected to attend classes through live streaming lessons. 
 
While the iContinue Learning Plan from March of the 2019-2020 school year will serve as the foundation 
for remote learning in 2020-2021, we will also be making some adjustments based on the feedback 
received. HD desktop cameras, tripods, bluetooth headsets, and all necessary technology will be 
provided for live streaming lessons that students can access from home.  
 
Parents’ responsibilities during full-time remote learning will include providing the best possible learning 
environment for their children to be able to participate in online education remotely. Internet access must 
be available for students with computers made available at all times, too. Please inform our schools if 
you do not yet have Internet access or computers at your home. 
 
For students with disabilities, the school will determine if an IEP meeting or an amendment to a student’s 
IEP is needed for full-time remote learning. 
 
Additionally, prior to each marking period, you will be given the option to complete a return to in-person 
learning request form. Our Schoology Learning Management System will help students to more 
effectively transition back to the classroom from remote learning if they wish to return to school. 
 
Please log in to our database and go to the e-Sign menu and click “Request for Full-Time Learning” to 
complete a digital request form for participating in full-time remote learning services for your children. 
This will serve as key data for informing our reopening decisions and return process. If you do not have 
your database login username and password information, you may click on the “Forgot Password” link. 
The system will then email you your username and password. 
 
The initial deadline to submit this ​Full-Time Remote Learning ​request form will be ​Friday, August 21st​, 
two weeks prior to the start of school. This will help us to prepare accordingly for the start of the school 
year. If there is a change in your decision based on any urgent needs, you may still apply after this date. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the Assistant Director of Operations (ADO) 
or School Director on your campus. 
 
 
Thank you, 
-iLearn Schools 


